
November 22, 2024 

Michael Golliher 

Colorado Lien Company 

P.O. Box 440 

Rapid City, SD 57709 

RE:  Munroe Gypsum Quarry - File No. M-1977-002-HR, 

Acreage Release Request (AR-2) 

Acreage Reduction Request 

Dear Michael Golliher: 

On November 15, 2024, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety received your 112c Construction 

Materials Reclamation Permit Acreage Release Request application for the Munroe Gypsum Quarry, 

which is located in Larimer County.  Preliminary review of the information received determined that the 

following additional information must be received before the Division can consider your application 

complete and technical review can begin.  Thus, your application is incomplete for the purposes of filing 

as of November 22, 2024. 

1. The release map provided in the application shows the reclaimed area as “Surety Release Request 

Area.” Please change the wording to represent this area as “Requested Release Area” since surety is 

not affected by an Acreage Reduction. 

2. The map shows two areas as “Released: 2006”. The Divisions records do not indicate any other 

approved Acreage Reductions for this operation. If Colorado Lien Company wishes to release these 

areas, please update the submittal form and maps to include them.  

3. If Colorado Lien Company wishes to release more acreage than the 9.6 acres requested in this form, 

please send an updated form in response to this letter. Since the Acreage Reduction review process 

has begun, there is no need to re-send the form via certified mail. All other correspondences 

regarding AR-2 can be accomplished through email. 

4. The reclamation and mining plan maps must include a new permit boundary if the release is 
approved. When drawing the new maps, please make sure the area you are requesting to be cut out of 

the permit area can be marked with clearly visible and adequate boundary markers as required by 

Rule 3.1.12(2). You may also request to release undisturbed acreage if that makes marking 

boundaries easier.  
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You have thirty (30) days from November 22, 2024 to submit all necessary documents 
that the Division needs for the application to be considered filed.  If, at the end of the 
thirty day period, the application has not been determined to be complete and filed, the 
Division may deny the application and terminate the application file.

This letter shall not be construed to mean that there are no other technical deficiencies in 
your application. The Division will review your application to determine whether it is 
adequate to meet the requirements of the Act after submittal of all required items. 

If you have any questions, please contact me by telephone at (720) 812-2002, or by email 

at Joel.renfro@state.co.us. 

Sincerely, 

Joel Renfro 

Environmental Protection Specialist 
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